Nashwauk Public Utilities

April 20, 2010

Chairman Latvala called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm in the council chambers

Members Present: Latvala, Bolf, Hendrickson, Hendricks

Members Absent: Majewski

*Motion by Hendricks, seconded by Hendrickson to approve Minutes of March 16, 2010 PUC meeting and the 4-1-10 special meeting

Ayes all present—motion carried

*Motion by Hendricks, seconded by Bolf to approve the following invoices for ESML: Barr Eng $3898.50; Lake States $21,561.04; Adams Consulting $15,140.00; Itasca Recorder $292.00; RLK $2,429.99, $11,377.00; Sherner $3,000.00;Dimich $899.50; McGrann Shea $10,624.26 ;Black & Veatch $19,964.04

Ayes all present—motion carried

*Motion by Bolf, seconded by Hendricks to approve all invoices paid and file the claims report as official record

Ayes all present—motion carried

The auditor was here from Walker Giroux to answer any questions that there would be from the audit.  Nobody had any questions at this time

Discussion on the CMMPA coalition participation, There should be a cap on the rate study at $20, 000. for Essar

*Motion by Bolf, seconded by Hendricks to approve the participation with a cap of $20,000 on the study

Ayes all present—motion carried

Still discussing the study for the gas turbine and whether we should continue participating. The PUC should still consider and get more information before making a decision.  There would be a rebate if we did withdraw.

Discussion was held on the substation design and costs.  Bryan met with Black and Veatch to look at layout and decide what phase we need to complete.  Would like to talk to Essar regarding this and get something in writing.  Hendricks suggested we get the power agreement in place with Essar.  Adams suggested having a meeting with MP and Essar to look at costs then the commission can decide what to do.  Hendricks would also like to be involved in the meeting.  Adams was asked by the commission to set up a meeting with Black and Veatch to see how they arrived at the preliminary costs

*Motion by Hendricks, seconded by Latvala to approve the public hearing for May 4, 2010 on the wellhead protection plan

Ayes all present—motion carried

Adams commented on the well head requirements in the document.  Just wanted to be sure that the city will be able to complete the tasks required. He suggested we try and simplify the plan so we don’t have to do more that we need to.  Bolf said that we should be able to handle the task in the plan

Set next meeting for May 18th 2010 at 3:00 pm

*Motion by Hendricks, seconded by Bolf to adjourn at 3:40 pm

Ayes all present—motion carried

___________________________________

Secretary

